Advisory Council Meeting

Wednesday, July 19, 2023

Present: Ronnie Watson, Elbre “Frosty” Hickerson, Greg Brown, Charles Kelly, Miguel Valenzuela, Lisa Yauck and Cassi Laxton.

There was no old business discussed.   

Greg Brown was introduced as filling the Perryton ISD seat and term on the council.

Mrs. Laxton updated the board on enrollment numbers for spring and summer sessions.  

Upcoming plans were outlined in the following areas:

· 2022-2023 Progress of Allen Campus Goals was outlined, and 2023-2024 Allen Campus Goals were presented.
· Continuing Education Programs (CDL/ELDT and Bus Driving classes) were discussed.  The number of students and net profit was presented in a handout to the council.  
· Cosmetology in Perryton continues to grow.   Misty Stockton will move from part-time to full-time in 23-24. 
· FPC filled the position of Program Director for the Diesel Mechanics Program by hiring Rick Hulsey on May 1st.  Rick will be over all FPC Diesel Programs as well as the main faculty in Perryton.  
· Kenneth Young was hired as the full-time welding instructor for the Perryton Welding Program.  He will begin full-time on August 1st.  
· Community activities hosted at the college as of late include Kids College, housing Texas Task Force 1 & 2 during the tornado and hosting many of the communities’ meetings (City of Perryton and CDC Board Meetings).

· A facility update was given. The Allen Campus parking lot was damaged due to the heavy equipment that Task Force 1 & 2 had on site.  The repairs will be addressed through the state since the college was a hosting site during the disaster.  The Cosmetology roof needs repair due to the inclement weather this season.  Mrs. Laxton is checking into details on this repair and will report back to the council.    
· The budget was discussed as presented to Dr. Forgey for board approval.  FPC plans to cover budget needs that exceed maintenance and operation taxes raised in 23-24.  
Other discussion included:
· Council members with expiring terms in August of 2023 were asked if they wanted to renew for another term.  Lisa Yauck, Miguel Valenzuela, and Elbre “Frosty” Hickerson all chose to renew.  Ramon “Noon” Vela was absent from the meeting.  Mrs. Laxton will follow up on his renewal.  

· Meeting Dates for 2023-2024 were given to the council.  

· Council members were given a tour of the workforce facility. 
